
Initial OIG E-Mail Request  

From: Williams, Dara  
Sent: Monday, November 25, 2019 11:56:46 AM 
To: Gross, Steven E.  
Cc: LASDAccessRequest ; Burson, Matthew J. 

; OIG Requests  
Subject: Initiation of an Investigation Regarding Alleged Harassment  

Dear Assistant Sheriff Gross, 

The Sheriff’s Civilian Oversight Commission requested that LASD “initiate a 

formal investigation of alleged harassment occurring at the East Los Angeles 
and Century Sheriff stations associated with the families of those who have 

died as a result of a Deputy Involved Shooting.” The Office of Inspector 
General requests that LASD additionally investigate any allegations set forth 

in the attached letter dated November 18, 2019 from the Centro Community 
Service Organization, Black Lives Matter Los Angeles, and the ACLU of 

Southern California.  With regard to the investigation requested by the COC 
and the investigation of the allegations in the attached letter, please provide 

the OIG with real time updates as these investigations move forward.  

Additionally, please provide OIG with any and all documents and records 

pertaining to the following: 

 harassment complaints by family members of a person shot by an
LASD Deputy Sheriff or by any on duty member of the Department;

 steps by LASD to prevent harassment of family members of a person
shot by an LASD Deputy Sheriff or by any on duty member of the

Department, including but not limited to any policies, general orders,
unit orders, or station briefings; and

 policies, general orders, unit orders and station briefings relating to
calls for service at any memorial for a person killed by a Deputy Sheriff

or by any on duty member of the Department.

Finally, we renew our request of December 4, 2018 for the text of all 
proposed changes, additions or deletions to LASD policies, practices, and 

procedures.  As an adjunct to that request, given that there have likely been 

changes in policies, practices, and procedures during the course of this year, 
please provide all new or amended policies, practices, procedures, and unit 

orders that were implemented and/or communicated by this administration.  

Best regards, 



Dara Williams, Assistant Inspector General 
Los Angeles County Office of the Inspector General 
312 S. Hill Street, 3rd Floor, Los Angeles, CA 90013 
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